
 

 

 

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA - AMENDED  
Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will 

hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 

 

Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 

Members: 

Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton  

Thursday, January 17, 2019 at 6:00 pm  

City Hall, Hall of Fame Room, 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI  53589  

Tom Majewski, Sid Boersma, Matt Bartlett, Lisa Reeves, Mayor Tim Swadley 

 

 

 

 

 

 Olson 

Item #   CALL TO ORDER 

1. Communications  

Item #   OLD BUSINESS         

2. Monthly Public Works Facility Update 

3. Report:  Street Opening & Yard Waste 

Item #   NEW BUSINESS 

4. Approve Minutes of the December 3, 2018 Meeting 

5. Discussion and Direction from the Public Works Committee to Direct Staff to Revise the 

Sidewalk Policy 

6.   Discussion and Possible Action to Allow for an Annual Lump Sum Payment from Other 

Municipalities to Allow their Residents to use the City of Stoughton Yard Waste and Compost 

Facility. 

7. Discussion on the Future Meeting Location for the Public Works Committee  

8. Future Agenda Items 

  a.  Minimum Maintenance Standards 

  b.  Excavation in the Right of Way Application and Permit Revision 

  c.  Sump Pump Discharge into the Right of Way 

9.    Adjourn to attend the 2019 Road Construction Public Open House  

    

   ADJOURNMENT                                                                                                

 

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne, 

Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Holly Licht, Tim Onsager 

Stoughton School District, Judi Krebs, Jim Feroliestoughtoneditor@wcinet.com, 

Alexander Cramer@wcinet.com, Stoughton Newspaper/WI State Journal/Capital Times 

 

 

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

mailto:Feroliestoughtoneditor@wcinet.com
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2018 November Yard Waste Report 


 


Nov  
Day of Week Users 


Tues. 109 


Thurs. 268 


Sat. 75 


Total: 452 


 


 


 


November  
Day of Week #Bags 


Tues 676 


Thurs 2214 


Sat 199 


Total: 3089 
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Public Works Committee  
Monday, December 3, 2018 @ 6:00 PM 
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building 
321 S. Fourth Street 
 
Members Present:  Alderpersons Lisa Reeves, Tom Majewski and Matt Bartlett  


Absent/Excused: Sid Boersma 


Absent:   


Staff:  Mayor Swadley, Director of Planning & Development Rodney Scheel 


Guests:  Dennis Kittleson 
 
Call to Order:  Bartlett called the meeting to order 


1) Communications:   No Communications  


 


Old Business:  No Old Business 


 


New Business: 


 


2)    Approve November 15, 2018 Meeting Minutes:  Motion by Majewski, seconded by 
Reeves to approve the minutes.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 


 


3)    Discussion and Action for Sidewalk Installation as part of the 2019 Street Project  


 


Lowell Street (Monroe St. to Page St.) – The Committee discuss the challenges associated 
with infilling sidewalk on the south side of the street such as needing to acquire property or 
easements and proximity of houses to the right-of-way.  Majewski desires the reconstructed 
curb line to match the existing shape mid-block to assist with traffic speed.  It was discussed 
that the missing segment on the north side near Page Street is to be infilled as part of this 
project.  Motion by Majewski, seconded by Reeves to not install sidewalks on the south 
side of Lowell Street as part of the 2019 project and to reconstruct the curb line to 
match the existing mid-block jog.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 
 
South Page Street (Lowell St. to Milwaukee St.) – While not technically part of the 2019 
Project, we see another opportunity to infill a missing link by adding sidewalk on the west side 
of S. Page Street from Lowell Street to Milwaukee Street adjacent to the City Park.  Motion by 
Reeves, seconded by Majewski to include sidewalk on the west side of Page Street as 
part of the 2019 project.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 
 
Monroe Street (Milwaukee St. to Lowell St.) – Monroe Street is not planned for reconstruction 
in 2019, however, staff did review this section to see if sidewalks could be reasonably added 
on the east side of Milwaukee Street in this one block segment. Based on preliminary survey 
work, it does not appear that Monroe Street is centered in the existing right-of-way.  The street 
is also not parallel to the right-of-way.  This means that we would likely need to acquire right-
of-way or easements to construct sidewalk along the east side of this block while maintaining 
a grass terrace. Alternatively, we could install a 6 foot wide sidewalk in this block with no 
terrace.  Regardless, temporary easements will be needed for grading and/or retaining wall 
construction.  Motion by Bartlett, seconded by Majewski to include sidewalk on the east 
side of Monroe Street as part of the 2019 project.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 







 
Patterson Street (Monroe St. to Harrison St.) - Currently no sidewalks exist on the south side 
of Patterson Street.  Sidewalks are continuous on the north side of the street.  This street is 
planned for reconstruction in 2019 and per City policy, sidewalks are planned to be installed 
on the south side as part of the project.  Motion by Majewski, seconded by Reeves to 
confirm City policy and installed sidewalk on the south side of Patterson Street as part 
of the 2019 reconstruction project.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 
 
 
Grant Street (Prospect St. to Taft St) - The 2019 Budget includes pulverization from McKinley 
Street to Taft Street and the 2020 CIP planned to reconstruct from Prospect Street to 
McKinley Street.  Recent survey and evaluation has provide more information on the condition 
of both segments.  The north block between Taft Street and McKinley Street is 37 feet back to 
back while the south block between McKinley Street and Prospect Street is 29 feet back to 
back.  The new street design is planned to match the existing widths.  Staff recommends that 
the 2019 Pulverization project from McKinley Street to Taft Street be changed to a 
reconstruction project and added to the 2020 reconstruction project with the segment from 
Prospect Street to McKinley Street.    
 
If the project is changed from a pulverization project to a reconstruction project the sidewalk 
installation policy indicates sidewalks are to be installed on both sides of the street from 
Prospect St. to Taft St.  No sidewalk exists along the east side of Grant Street in the two block 
segment.  Sidewalk currently exist on the south 2/3rds of the southern block.  Existing garages 
are very near the right-of-way on the east side of the southern block.   
 
Motion by Majewski, seconded by Reeves to change the planned 2019 pulverization 
project (from McKinley St. to Taft St.) to a reconstruction project in 2020 with the 
segment from Prospect St. to McKinley St. and to install sidewalks only the west side of 
Grant Street (both blocks) making efforts to protect the tree on the southwest corner of 
Grant St and McKinley St.  Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voted yes) 
 


4) Cancellation of Regular December Public Works Meeting:  Since no pressing issues are 
anticipated, the Committee decided to cancel the regular December meeting. 


 


5) Future Agenda Items:   Minimum Maintenance Standards 


 


 Moved by Majewski seconded by Reeves to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Motion 
carried 4-0.   


 


Respectfully submitted by Rodney Scheel 








SIDEWALK INSTALLATION POLICY 


 


I.  PREAMBLE  
This policy has been implemented to promote pedestrian safety in the City of Stoughton, primarily 


for children to and from school and to facilitate exercise walking. 


  


II.  POLICY STATEMENT  
The long-term goal of the City of Stoughton is to install new sidewalks on both sides of every street, 


including cul de sacs. This policy attempts to prioritize the installation of new sidewalks consistent 


with the goals of the City.  


 


III.  ORDINANCE REGULATIONS  
A. Ord. 10-2(a)(6)(c) – Requires sidewalks to be installed on vacant lots at the time of 


development prior to occupancy of the building.  


B. Ord. 66-95 – Requires all new subdivisions to have new sidewalks installed on both sides 


of every street including new subdivisions.  


 


IV.  POLICY  


 


A. Both sides of all streets undergoing major reconstruction (i.e. curb and gutter).  


B. Small sections of local level streets that may be needed to connect existing sections of 


sidewalk where pedestrian safety needs to be improved or pedestrian volumes are 


significant.  


C. South and East sides of all collector traffic level streets within the City limits; or the 


opposite sides if they will connect existing logical sections of sidewalks.  


D. South and East sides of all local traffic level streets within the City limits; or the opposite 


sides if they will connect existing logical sections of sidewalks.  


E. North and West sides of all collector traffic level streets within the City limits; or the 


opposite sides if they will connect existing logical sections of sidewalks.  


F. North and West sides of all local traffic level streets within the City limits; or the 


opposite sides if they will connect existing logical sections of sidewalks.  


G. Repairs to existing sidewalks will continue consistent with our replacement program 


based on annual funding.  


 


V.  COLLECTOR STREETS  
North-South collector streets (as defined in Master Plan) include: King Street, Lincoln Avenue, Van 


Buren Street, Kingslynn Road, Page Street, Division Street, Fourth Street, and Academy Street. East-


West collector streets include: Kreideman Drive, Wilson Street, Milwaukee Street, Roby Road, 


Jackson Street, Forton Street, Jefferson Street, South Street, and Academy Street.  


 


ADOPTED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL: October 13, 1997  
S:\Clerks Office\Policies Procedures and Emergency Plans\SIDEWALK INSTALL.docx  


S:\Clerks Office\Policies Procedures and Emergency Plans\SIDEWALK INSTALL.pdf  


LASERFICHE:\Stoughton\Policies Procedures and Emergency Plans\Sidewalk Install 








           
           
           
           
           
           
           


            
            
  


Date: 1-15-19 


 


To: City of Stoughton Public Works Committee 


 


From: Brett Hebert, Director of Public Works 


 


Subject: Lump Sum Payment from Dunkirk for Use of the Yard Waste Site 


 


 


 


Public Works Committee Members, 


 


Recently I was approached by representatives from the Town of Dunkirk asking for us to explore the 


possibility of receiving and annual lump sum payment from the Township for their residents to use the 


City’s new yard waste and compost facility.  Dunkirk residents would not be charged the $25.00 annual 


fee that non-residents are slated to be charged in 2019. 


 


I would recommend that we charge any municipal organization a lump sum fee based on a three year 


average of the number of users from that jurisdiction and multiply that number by $25.00, which is the 


fee for non-resident users.  We currently have that data from the Town of Dunkirk users.  Over the past 


three years, the average number of users from Dunkirk was 165.  Taking that average and multiplying 


by $25.00 would net the city $4,125.00. 


 


If a local municipalities, other than the Town of Dunkirk, wanted to take advantage of the lump sum 


option and didn’t have any data to support a three year average, we would calculate that average number 


of users based on population compared to the Town of Dunkirk.  The percentage of users from Dunkirk 


is 8 percent of their population.  This would be the percentage that we would use to calculate the average 


number of users from other municipalities.   


   


  For example:  The Town of X 


    Population 3,000 


    8% of 3,000 = 240 users (rounded to the nearest whole number) 


    240 users x $25.00 = $6,000 


 


I would recommend allowing a lump sum payment for the following reasons: 


 1.  This would be a guaranteed payment to the City to offset the costs of the program.  If we  


  charged per non-resident user, there is a chance that less non-residents would utilize the  


  site if they had to pay directly. 


 2.  There is very little extra administrative costs to allow for a lump sum payment.  We track  


  the user’s municipality of origin already. 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 


PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
2439 County Rd A, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-8684   Office 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 







 3.   Making the program available to other local municipalities shows our willingness to work  


  collectively and equitably. 


    


 


I look forward to discussing this option when we meet on Thursday night. 


 


 


Respectfully, 


 


 


Brett Hebert 


Director of Public Works 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







 
Attachment 
 
 


2016 2017 2018 Avg


Non-resident 


Fee Total


159 168 168 165 $25.00 $4,125.00  
 





